Police Committee

Meeting Minutes

September 30, 2002

Acting Chair Namtzu called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM, Council Room, Municipal Center, Phillips. Committee members present:  Mary Satterwhite and Leon Namtzu. Committee member absent:  Ted Kempkes.

Others present: Lee V. Lamoreaux, Officer Lobermeier and Chris Simon, and Mayor Boho.

Clerk-Treasurer Lamoreaux stated that the meeting is in compliance with Wisconsin State Statute 19.85, Open Meeting Law.

Motion by Mrs. Satterwhite, seconded by Mr. Namtzu accepting the minutes of the meeting held on August 29, 2002. Carried.

Mayor Boho expressed concern over a lack of response from police department officials regarding a call by him to the dispatcher at the sheriffs office about a road danger on South Argyle Avenue.

Assistant Police Chief Lobermeier briefed committee members on department reports of activities.

Motion by Mrs. Satterwhite, seconded by Mr. Namtzu to table the proposed resolution on smoking in public buildings presented by Police Chief Moore, pending a review of various proposed smoking ban ordinances/resolutions by the Office of City Attorney. Carried.

Committee members set the date of October 24, 2002 at 7:00 PM, for the next committee meeting.

Motion by Mrs. Satterwhite, seconded by Mr. Namtzu recommending payment of department vouchers, as reviewed. Carried.

Motion by Mrs. Satterwhite, seconded by Mr. Namtzu to adjourn. Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:58 PM

Lee V. Lamoreaux

City Clerk-Treasurer

